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To the Court,
 
I am writing to express my opposition to the change currently proposed to CrR 8.3(b) and CrRLJ
8.3(b).  The proposed change removes the requirement that there must be “prejudice to the rights
of the accused which materially affects the accused’s right to a fair trial.”  In other words, under the
proposed rule courts could dismiss the most serious of criminal cases when there is arbitrary action
or governmental misconduct that has no effect on a defendant’s right to a fair trial.  What then is
the reason for the dismissal?
 
The retort will be that the dismissal is in the furtherance of justice.  However, the existing rule ties
those considerations of justice to the arbitrary action or governmental misconduct only through the
requirement they cause prejudice.  The removal of the prejudice requirement unmoors the
furtherance of justice from the arbitrary action or governmental misconduct at issue.  Courts could
then conceivably dismiss any case in which they thought dismissal furthered justice so long as some
arbitrary action—no matter how small—occurred, regardless of whether the action effected their
view on whether dismissal furthers the interest of justice at all.
 
This invites judges to make prosecutorial decisions, blurring the lines between the judiciary and the
executive.  A judge, on their own motion, could dismiss a criminal case they had always found unjust
once any arbitrary act occurred in the case.  This could be a seemingly arbitrary charging decision, or
conceivably even the arbitrary ordering of the charges on the charging document.  Though some will
argue that such an absurd basis for a dismissal would never result in a granted motion, the proposed
rule change undoubtedly enables the attempt. 
 
I cannot close without noting that the Superior Court Judges Association opposes these changes,
seemingly in part because it offers judges so little guidance.  Clear requirements and established
case law surrounding dismissal help distinguish between the roles of the judiciary and executive
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branches in adjudicating criminal cases.  That clear separation of powers is important and the Court
shouldn’t do away with it so easily.
 
Very respectfully,
Evan
--
Evan K. Boeshans (he/him)
Deputy Prosecuting Attorney – Complex Financial Crimes and Wage Theft
King County Prosecuting Attorney’s Office
__________________________________________
516 Third Avenue, Seattle, WA 98104
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